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- November 26, 2019

Randy Lilburn

Sierra Pacific Industries

301 Hagara St

Aberdeen, WA 98520-3105

RE: You have not completed the reapplication process for your Industrial Stormwater
General Permit, number WARO007765 — Final Notice

Dear Randy Lilbum:

Your current Industrial Stormwater General Permit coverage (ISGP), issued by the Washington
State Department of Ecology (Ecology), expires December 31, 2019. You were sent two reminders
(April 1 and June 14, 2019) to reapply for continued ISGP coverage beginning January 1, 2020. You
were required to submit you reapplication by July 3, 2019. Ecology records show that you have not
reapplied for permit coverage. Please submit your reapplication inimediate]y.

If you do not reapply, your current permit coverage will be terminated on December 31, 2019. After
this date, you will be discharging industrial stormwater without coverage, which is a violation of the
Federal Clean Water Act and Chapter 90.48 Revised Code of Washington (RCW) — the State of
Washington Pollution Control Act. Failure to maintain permit coverage after January 1, 2020, may
result in a penalty of up $10,000 per day for each violation of discharging industrial stormwater

without a permit.

To Reapply Online
Ecology uses SecureAccess Washington (SAW) to maintain security of your data. You can use your
existing SAW account or create one by going to https://secureaccess. wa.gov/. Detailed instructions

can be found at https:/fecology.wa.goviwebportathelp.

If you have questions about setting up a SecureAccess Washington Account, please contact the
WQWebPortal staff at WQWebPortal@ecy.wa.gov or by phone at (800) 633-6193 / option 3,
or (360) 407-7097 (Olympia Area).
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